VILLAGE DISTRICT OF EIDELWEISS
Commissioners Meeting
Wednesday July 12, 2023

The Board of Commissioners met at 9:00am on Wednesday July 12, 2023.
In attendance for the public meeting are Commissioner Ralph Lutjen, Commissioner Mark Graffam, Commissioner Mike Smith, Alexis Wagoner-Administrator, Kelly Robitaille-DPW Foreman, Ian Hayes, Jay Buckley, Brian Cronin, Doug Prescott & Wooda McNiven.
Meeting videotaped by Carol of Madison TV

At 9:00am Commissioner Ralph Lutjen calls the meeting to order

Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the agenda Ralph Lutjen 2nds, Discussion on item #10 on the agenda being non-public, passes 3-0
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to move the camera email to non-public, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 2-1 Mike Smith voted against.

Public Meeting
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the 7/5/2023 Meeting Minutes, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0.
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the payroll manifest for $7,575.24, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, Mark Graffam questions the workers compensation and how that works for Kelly Robitaille as well as the 2 hours he came in on Friday 7/7/23 to help Fish & Game. Mark Graffam also points out two days Alexis Wagoner took vacation and personal time. Motion passes 3-0
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the Operating Account Manifest for $6,140.85, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0

DPW
Discussion on 57 Eidelweiss Drive, installed a new driveway but they put gravel in a District culvert and are damaging the road. They need to fix it.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to send a letter to 57 Eidelweiss Drive regarding the road condition and culvert, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on the grader a tire has a slash in it and needs to be replaced. Having a hard time at the moment finding a matching tire. Need approval for the purchase of a new tire. The last tire cost about $1,700 but prices have gone up since then.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to approve the purchase of a new grader tire up to $2,200, Ralph Lutjen 2nds for discussion, Brian Cronin questions purchasing two tires and keeping the other old one as a backup. Mike Smith makes an amendment to change the price to up to $2,500, Ralph Lutjen 2nds amendment, amendment passes 3-0, motion passes with amendment 3-0
Discussion on the trash throughout the District, it is becoming a huge issue. People are going to the bathroom in the woods and other places rather than use the porta potties. Should signs be added that it is a carry in, carry out? Mark Graffam doesn’t think more signs will do anything since they don’t read the ones we currently have. Ralph Lutjen states that if this continues, we may have to close the beaches since it would be unsafe and unsanitary.
Kelly Robitaille requests the day off on 7/14/2023.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the time off request for Kelly Robitaille, Mark Graffam 2nds, discussion, Mike Smith makes amendment to pay Kelly Robitaille for the day off and not be charged a vacation day, Ralph Lutjen 2nds amendment, amendment passes 3-0, motion passes with amendment 3-0
Discussion on 10 Presidential View Drive requesting reimbursement for driveway damage that they had repaired.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to respond to the email stating that we cannot have people doing work and then submitting reimbursement they need to call the office if there is an issue, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0 

Simply Water 
Discussion on the new water operator contract.
Ian Hayes is meeting with CMA Engineers on July 24th to go over the system.
Flushing has been pushed to the week of July 24th.
Excavation of water hook-ups is scheduled for mid-august prior to the competition of the PRV Pit. 
Discussion on the leak on Diessbach, Dawson will be doing the dig to find and fix the leak when he is here in August. Also going to reach out to Granite State to have leak detection come in.
Discussion on 13 Thusis water line extension. The homeowner is writing up what his understanding of the plan is. The issue was not resolved so once a plan is submitted the next steps can be taken. Currently the VDOE is paying to replace from Eidelweiss Drive to 4 Thusis and the homeowner will go from 4 Thusis to his driveway at 13 Thusis. Mike Smith states that the VDOE should have their own contractor complete the work that they want done. Ian Hayes states that we could look over the figures provided by his contractor and determine if the price is good. Ralph Lutjen adds that the VDOE wouldn’t be dealing with the extension just the replacement. 
Discussion on contractors being used, Ian Hayes states that the homeowner can pick any contractor they want there is nothing in place stating who they must use. Simply Water would inspect and test the line they install and put a warranty on the portion they install. Ian Hayes adds that the Commissioners should look at tightening the ordinance up.
Mark Graffam makes a motion that the work for the water line extension be done by the VDOE, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Mark Graffam makes a motion that he be able to contact John DiFeo and talk about the project and have his contractor put a bid on the project. The homeowner would be responsible for the cost of materials, the contractors work and any water operator expenses, Ralph Lutjen 2nds for discussion, Mike Smith makes an amendment that the office handle the situation, Ralph Lutjen 2nds the amendment, amendment passes 3-0, motion passes as amended, 3-0
Mike Smith questions if they should adopt a policy for fusion pipe? Ian Hayes doesn’t think that is necessary.
Mike Smith makes a motion to send Ian Hayes’ new water operator contract to the lawyer for review, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1 Mark Graffam votes against. 
Mark Graffam questions if another contractor is doing the work should they have a drawing for a cluster valve. Ian Hayes responds that he thinks a drawing would be a good idea to be on the same page and then you can use that drawing for future projects. Also have as-builts done at the end of the project.
Jay Buckley questions the materials being supplied for water hook-ups, the VDOE is still supplying materials which are included in the hook-up fee.
There is a water hook-up happening at 52 Bern Drive today. 

Admin 
Overview of the cashflow, the July tax check came in and will be picked up after the meeting.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to have the $32,000 from the backhoe sale be put into the unassigned fund balance and not offset taxes and that the DRA be notified, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on funding the remaining CRFs from the annual meeting.
Discussion on the Operating Budget. There are some lines that have already gone over or will be over soon but there are also areas that we can save money by not spending those line items.
Discussion on the Water Assessment Budget.
Discussion on line 4312.60 in the operating budget and how that works, there is a single line for each DPW vehicle that is totaled at the bottom. Allows you to see how much money has been put into each vehicle.
Discussion on FEMA Money.
Discussion on the International Truck that needed major engine repairs. The bill came in at a little over $16,000.
Alexis Wagoner requests a half day on 7/24/2023.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve Alexis Wagoner’s time off request, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Alexis Wagoner gives her resignation of 2 weeks and offers to stay up to 3 weeks.
Mike Smith makes a motion to take Alexis up on 3 weeks’ notice, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Mark Graffam makes a motion to run an ad in the Conway Daily Sun for the Administrator position, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1-0 Mike Smith Abstained.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to run an ad on Indeed for the Administrator position, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1-0 Mike Smith Abstained.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to post the salary rate at $22-$26 per hour, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1-0 Mike Smith Abstained.
Discussion on 8 Appenvel Way Huttwil parking lot request
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to reject the request for 8 Appenvel Way, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on 24 Appenvel Way Huttwil parking lot request
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to reject the request for 24 Appenvel Way, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0

Commissioner Reports
Mark Graffam discusses dam repairs. Cannot get an image of the damage at this time since there is debris and water pouring over the top of the concrete. Mark Graffam would like to keep working towards getting the information about the dam.
Mark Graffam spoke with Bob Boyd, and he answered the questions he had. No need for a meeting next week. The office used to get building permits from the Town, but that practice was stopped a while back.
Discussion on 41 Bristenstock driveway and materials blocking access to the class VI road.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to contact 41 Bristenstock to have them move the materials out of the road since it violates an RSA and repair the road back to what it was, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on the PRV Pit which has a completion timeline of mid-august.
Discussion on the rafts, they have not been put in the ponds yet since there was directive to not install them until the proper signage was put on them. The DPW can install them whenever just depends on the volunteer’s availability.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to shoot for Monday to get the rafts in starting with Boulder Beach, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on the picnic table at Thusis, DPW is waiting for Lowe’s to get some in stock.
Discussion on the dam grate being installed per the warrant article. Going to get the design that was presented and review it. 
Mike Smith discusses the Dam EAP. There is water flowing over the top of the concrete which is contributing to the damage of the dam. The Board needs to address the issues.
Mike Smith makes a motion to remove a board and get the water level back down to the concrete, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, Kelly Robitaille discusses the status of the dam. Mark Graffam reads a section of the dam EAP. Alexis Wagoner brings up that a homeowner has reached out multiple times because the water levels are so high and are infringing on her property. 
Mark Graffam suggests reaching out to Mike Brooks and get approval.
Motion passes 2-1 Mark Graffam votes against.
Discussion on water hook-up approval difference between an application being submitted and when it is actually approved.
Ralph Lutjen comments on the issues that Mark Graffam brought up about the roads. Ralph Lutjen compliments the DPW on the road work they have done. The road issues are not a matter of not being attended to but a matter of when they are on the schedule. The roads need limbing but there is no money in the budget. Ralph Lutjen states that he is pleased with the DPW and the work they have done.

Public Comment
Jay Buckley discusses the access road to the Eidelweiss Beach boat launch being like quicksand. Kelly Robitaille states they can fix it but will need lots of rock and gravel that isn’t in the budget for this year. Mike Smith suggests bringing the issue up as a warrant article. Mark Graffam suggests looking at other options for the time being and inquire about the emergency response. 
Mike Smith makes a motion to have Kelly Robitaille get together with Mike Brooks and if there is no solution for the access block it off, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Jay Buckley comments on 41 Bristenstock.
Jay Buckley comments on the International and there being no talk about it. Ralph Lutjen responds that there was a lot of talk about it at past meetings. It was an unexpected cost which cost less than a new truck.
Doug Prescott would like to correct the accusation made by Mike Smith regarding the rafts that they were in fact ready to be put in the weekend before the fourth.
Brian Cronin discusses some Facebook comments and a large thread that complimented and acknowledged the hard work that the DPW puts in. He appreciates all the work Kelly does and wishes people would realize that it takes money to run this place. 

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to adjourn at 11:23am, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0

Respectfully submitted,
Alexis Wagoner, Administrator.

